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Dear EAA Chapter 93 

friends, 

     Thank you for giving 

me the great honor to serve 

as president of EAA 

Chapter 93!   I have so 

many fond memories with 

all of you during my 18 

years as a member of our 

chapter. I look forward to 

working with all of you to 

create many more 

wonderful aviation 

memories for you and all 

of the aviation enthusiasts 

we reach out to throughout 

the year.  Speaking of 

creating memories, I am 

very excited about the new 

Explorer Post Chapter 93 is 

launching with the Boy 

Scouts of America.  This 

program will complement 

our Young Eagles 

activities nicely and I 

expect the effort will also 

bring in new members for 

our chapter.  These two 

activities are factories for 

countless new memories, 

some of them life 

changing, that we will 

create.  Very exciting stuff! 

 

Notes for the chapter Rob Tweed 

 
 

 While I don’t have a 

formal agenda prepared 

on ideas that I have for 

our chapter at this 

juncture, I pledge to do 

what I can to ensure 

Chapter 93 promotes 

aviation and supports 

the aviation community 

in creative, fun and 

responsible 

ways.  Speaking of fun, 

I would like to create a 

challenge for our entire 

membership to rally 

around.  Let’s set a 

challenge for ourselves 

that has all the flying 

members of Chapter 93 

getting all of the non-

flying members up in 

the air for some well-

deserved stick 

time!  We can pick a 

reasonable target date 

and monitor our 

progress towards our 

goal during each 

monthly meeting.  It’s 

been very rewarding to 

see the wonderful 

support from our whole 

team during all of our 

activities and I think it’s 

time to give some 

firsthand reminders as 

to why we have this 

passion for 

aviation.  We can 

discuss this more at one 

of our meetings.   

 Please don’t hesitate to 

give me your ideas on 

how we can grow 

membership, partner 

with other EAA 

chapters on events, 

provide interesting 

content for meetings, 

etc.  I am open to all of 

your ideas.  As all of 

you will agree, I am 

filling some huge shoes 

that have been left by 

Don Ripp and I will 

need all the help I can 

get.  Thank you, Don, 

for your tireless efforts 

to make our Chapter 93 

the great organization 

that it is.  We are 

forever grateful! 
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  Hello Chapter members, 
 The Chili Fly-In was well attended and only one plane flew in for the event......"that 
funny looking dog with the big black nose" always makes it in for the show... we 
would have flown Young Eagles but the weather would not have anything to do with 
it! The winner at this year’s cook-off was Lynn Winkleman. At the November meeting 
two dates were selected.....12/3 and  12/11 this Sunday. The long range looks good 
at this point. Dayton Sederquest has informed me that a number of the students that 
missed out on the 12/3 event may show up at the 12/11 event this Sunday 11 a.m. to 
2p.m.  (So maybe 20 students for the day)  
  
   So if weather allows and it looks good please show up an hour before start time so 
as to be ready for the students at 11a.m.  This will be a good chance to introduce 
some of the future "Explorer Post" member/students to EAA and Chapter 93. 
  
Thank you again for your continued support with Chapter 93 

Just maybe we can fly some Young Eagles Don Ripp 

 

Below is a copy of a letter I received in the mail the other day from a gentleman who 
attended the B-17 at WI Aviation. He sent along a fantastic photo that he took of this 
wonderful bird. I am currently working on getting it a framed made for it, but will have it 
along with me at the next chapter meeting. Once the photo is framed it will be displayed 
at the clubhouse, along with the letter. Not much is known about the gentleman who took 
the photo. There is no email address, but I have sent a letter asking if he took a flight or 
just toured the plane. I have also invited him to a future meeting.  
 
    Aaron Larson 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Hello Chapter members and friends of Chapter 93, 

  I was looking back at a stack of Chapter newsletters I have saved and the oldest one I could find in my "heap" 

was the September 2002 issue that opened with a "farewell salute to Tom Rebholz" 1955-2002.  (The Chapter just 

held the Chili Fly-In in his honor 12/3 as it has since December 2002.)  I have heard any number of Chapter 

members speak in only the "very best"  of Tom and am sorry that I never got to meet him as I became a Chapter 

93 member just prior to his accident and only saw him in the crowd at a meeting or two. Tom to you I wish a 

"Good Journey West!" 

   So since 2002 I guess that makes me a member of Chapter 93 for about 9 years and what fun they have been, I 

can honestly say that every meeting and event that I attended in those 9 years have just been great!       I   never 

walked away from a meeting saying to myself "now that was not worth attending" .....well maybe some that I 

chaired.....blah, blah, blah from don....   The chapter membership always seems to come forward with meeting 

content or speaker that teaches, shares and entertains the chapter,   KEEP THIS UP !  Good Job. 

   I do wish to thank those that helped me with the last 4 years as President of Chapter 93 as they came forward to 

accept positions and put in their time with those positions and events....this needs to continue and grow so as to 

grow the Chapter.  

 Thank you ! 

   Now as the Chapter moves into year number "50" of being a chartered EAA Chapter the door has been opened to 

a new Chapter sponsored program called "Aviation Explorer Post 93" which is a Aviation only program supported 

by the Boy Scouts of America and EAA for co-ed youth ages 14 thru 21.  (The kick off meeting will be 12/14/11 

at WI. Aviation 7p.m.) so if you know of a aviation interested youth tell them about it or bring them over to the 

meeting. Chapter Treasurer Jim Lins has stepped forward and volunteered for the liaison between the two 

groups....Thank you Jim! 

  In closing I'd like to welcome Rob Tweed on board  as  President of Chapter 93 and look forward to the "new" 

direction that Rob, his officers and the board he selects will take Chapter 93 for the next 50 years. I ask that you 

the membership welcome Rob (a long time member of Chapter 93) and jump in and volunteer, suggest , help and 

grow the Chapter. I know I will however and whenever I can.   

  

Thank you all again,  Don Ripp  

 

Thank You Chapter Members and Friends 
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11/17/2011 
Don R. reminded the Chapter members about the Chili Fly-in on December 3rd starting at 11:00AM 
to 2:00PM and that if Mother Nature cooperated that we would be doing an Young Eagle Event in 
conjunction with the Fly-in for about 12 youth from Sun Prairie area. On December 11th we are 
planning on having another group of 12+ from the Sun Prairie area for an Young Eagle Event if 
Mother Nature cooperates. So we will need pilots and ground crew for that date also. The Chapter 
had a good membership turn out for Wisconsin Aviation Hall of Fame Banquet at which our own Bill 
Rewey was inducted into. Don R. reminded the Chapter members that the Chapter 93 Annual 
Banquet was going the take place on February 11th, 2012 at Rex’s Innkeeper in Waunakee. Rob 
Tweed informed everyone that the speaker at the Banquet this year was going to be one of EAA’s 
photographers. Remember members Chapter dues are due and are $20.00 until the Banquet and 
$24.00 after the Banquet. Don Ripp thanked Gary Chenier for his 12+ years of service to the 
Chapter as Vice President, President and being a Board member. Thank you, Gary for your years 
of service to the Chapter. This year is an Election year and the following people were nominated for 
the following positions: Rob Tweed – President, Scot Nolinski – Vice President, Earl Martin – 
Secretary and Jim Lins – Treasurer. A motion was made and seconded that the before named 
people be unanimously be voted into the Offices as mentioned above. The motion was 
unanimously passed. Jim Lins inform the Chapter about any further developments about the 
Aviation Explorers Post. 
 
Earl Martin 
 

   12-01-2011 
 
Jim Lins submitted the financial report to Board Members. Rob Tweed made a motion to accept the Financial 
Report as presented to the Board, seconded by Earl M. Motion was passed.The Chapter is still in need of a 
Publicity Chair, any takers out there? Any more pilots and/or ground crew help would be greatly appreciated, 
contact Don Ripp or Earl Martin at 608-825-3286, 920-255-0094 or email at earlpmartin@excite.com. for the 
December 11th Young Eagle Event for the Sun Prairie High School Aviation Class. Jim Lins reported that 
there will be an informational meeting about the Aviation Explorer Post which will be held at Wisconsin 
Aviation on December 14th starting at 7:00PM. The name of the Explorer Post will be as follows: 
Aviation Explorer’s Post #93. 
Motion to adjourn was made by Don R., seconded by Rob T., motion was passed. Adjourned at 8:12PM. 
 Earl P. Martin 
 

Chapter Meeting  Earl Martin              
 

Board Meeting  Earl Martin 
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We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 
http://corben93.org/ 
Facebook 
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